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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 
 

It’s good to talk… 
As parents, it is important that communication to and from the school is clear, varied and easy 
to access. There are both formal and informal meetings and documents outlining the general 
performance and behaviour of your child. In addition, it is always possible to make an 
appointment with your class teacher to discuss a specific item and, should the need arise, the 
leadership team is also available to meet. 

Hopefully, this newsletter carries both important operational information, as well as acting as a 
celebratory window into our school.  

To further allow for the voice of parents to be heard, we have Parent Voice – a group of 
representatives (one for each class) that will take your thoughts, suggestions and ideas and 
present them to the school leadership team.  

As part of the last Parent Voice meeting, it was suggested that I devote a slot each half term for 
‘non-urgent’ meetings with parents. If you have anything that you would like to discuss with 
me, please make an appointment with the office for a 10 minute slot. First come, first served! 

Headteacher ‘Surgery’:  Thursday May 24th (9am to 10am) 

Dates for your diary 

• Tue 8th May – Class Photos 

• Fri 11th May – Infant Party 3:45pm 

• 14th to 19th May – Year 6 SATs week 

• Fri 18th May – Reception & Year 4 – Miraculous Medal Assembly 

• Fri 18th May – Junior Disco 5pm 

• Fri 25th May – Staff Training Day (School Closed) 

• Mon May 28th to Fri 31st May – Half Term 

• Mon Jun 4th – School starts for the second half of the Summer Term 

• Fri 8th Jun – Friends of SJV meeting @ 9am 

• Fri 22nd Jun – Year 1 Spirituality Assembly; Friends of SJV ‘Healthy Friday’ 3:30pm 

• Fri 29th Jun –  Reception Class Assembly 

• Fri 6th Jul – Year 2 Assembly; Friends of SJV Ice Cream Sale 3:30pm 

• Sat 7th Jul – Friends of SJV International Summer Picnic 

• Fri 13th Jul – Friends of SJV Ice Cream Sale 3:30pm 

• Mon 16th Jul – Year 6 Leavers’ Mass 

• Fri 20th Jul – School closes for the Summer at 1:15pm (NO after school club) 

Important Reminders & New Notices 
Class Photos: Next Tuesday 8th May – please ensure that full and correct uniform is worn.  

Parent Lunch Experience: Wednesday 23rd May (see form later in this newsletter or contact 
office.) 



The SJV Daily News 

Official: All You Need is Love! 

The Power of Love! 

Love is a many spleandoured thing…love lifts us up where we belong…all 
you need is love! 

Countless songs have been written exploring the power and importance of 
love, and this week we celebrate and reflect on one of Jesus’ simplest and 
most direct teachings. Indeed, it is a commandment: Love one another, as I 
have loved you.  

Along with all the songs that attempt to re-explain this, Pope Francis 
believes it’s harder to be loved than to love, Martin Luther King believed 
that only love can conquer hate and Nat King Cole put it beautifully when 
he sang: “The greatest thing you’ll ever learn, is just to love, and be loved in 
return.” Very close to the original sentiment! 

The Beatles put it all to a cracking tune, which we enjoyed today! 

Friday 4th May 2018           Everything we can be, with Christ in Our Hearts                             Free 

New findings indicate that we “don’t need other stuff.” 



John 15:9-17: “Love one another, as I have loved you.” 



 
“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

 

May is the Month of Mary… 
Once again, our Chaplaincy Team are heling the whole school 
community, children , parents and staff, to mark this special 
month, dedicated to Mary, Mother of Our Lord. They are visiting 
classrooms and running whole school acts of worship, and we 
are all using the opportunity to think about how we would like 
to ask Our Lady to intercede in our lives. 



 
“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

 
He came! Class 3’s persuasion paid off and now the Iron Man is a 

full part of the class. He’s in the corner, on the wall, in the books and, most 
importantly, in the hearts and minds of the children! Well done Ms. Burry for 
going the extra mile (and your ‘helper’)! 



 
“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

 

Pentecost 
The Holy Spirit and the story of the Pentecost is a rich vein running through our school at the moment. All 
classes are studying this wondrous event, where Jesus left His Spirit to be with us, to give us courage to 
spread His Word.  
Year 4 have been using photo shopping techniques to explore in more detail. Great work! 



 
“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

 

Parent Lunch Experience Mk II 

Once again, we are opening up the lunch hall experience 
to any parent wishing to share this lovely time with their 
child. Please see the office for a form to book your place. 



 
“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

 

Exploring Musical Notation & Music @ SJV 

You never know what you will find as you wander around the 
school…this week, Ms. Griffin was teaching the children how to 
read and compose music, using nothing more than the hall 
floor, some dots and some masking tape (and a bit of musical 
knowledge, of course!). 

 

With the Ocarinas now in full flow, and violin tuition being 
introduced (see application form), we are constantly adding 
further strings to our musical bow (pun FULLY intended…) 



Music Tuition 
We now have enough applications from the school for Haringey to provide a 
violin tutor. If you are interested in exploring music tuition, please read the 
flyer below or follow this link for more details.  

http://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/services-pupils/haringey-music-service/application-music-lessons





